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January 1, 2022 
 
 
Dear Client, 
 
 
The most recent SOC 1 Type II report we provided covers the controls and 
procedures in place from October 1st, 2020 through September 30th, 2021.  I 
attest that since the examination was conducted there have been no material 
changes in the controls reported and all reported controls and procedures are still 
in effect. 
 
Please call Glenda Robertson at 817-400-1570 if you have any questions.  
 
Thank you. 
 
 

 
Jay Su 
President 
APL INC. 


